

TINTINARA AREA SCHOOL AND PRESCHOOL

TOGETHER ACHIEVE SUCCESS

Principal: Jacqui Vandeleur PO Box 1596 Tintinara SA 5266 Tel: 8757 2120 Fax: 8757 2187 dl.0438.info@schools.sa.edu.au

20th July 2021

Dear Parents and Caregivers

Today it was announced that ALL Preschools and Schools will be closed from tomorrow Wednesday 21st July as the Premier has announced a 7 day statewide lockdown from 6pm tonight. Only the children of essential workers and vulnerable children will be able to attend school/preschool. A skeleton staff will provide supervision but not a learning program for tomorrow. We will be offering a remote learning program from Thursday and more details will be sent from your child's classroom teacher.

Wednesday the 21st will be a Pupil Free Day so that teachers can prepare some work or contact families via email/Teams so that students can undertake work remotely. Please feel free to contact your child's class teacher tomorrow via email or ring the front office on 8757 2120.

This is a challenging time for all but I know we will all work together to keep things running as smoothly as possible. Please remember your children will have lots of questions and I'm sure some may be feeling anxious and scared. Please rest assured as soon as I find out any further details I will endeavour to let you all know as soon as possible.

If you need to contact me regarding any of this, please email me at Jacqui.vandeleur593@schools.sa.edu.au Please regularly check your emails and mobiles as I will keep you updated as more information comes to light.

All South Australians are making sacrifices to ensure our community remains as safe as possible. We appreciate that this is a significant undertaking for you and your family. Your child's teacher, our support staff and I are here to support you where we can.

Kindest regards,

Jacqui Vandeleur

Principal